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Blessings and Peace to you from the youth group: 

October was a little sluggish for meeting in person due to other activities. But we are going 
strong. We had a wonderful Fall Festival and had a ton of volunteers. Thank you to everyone that 
helped out to make this a huge success.  We had a steady flow of kids and families that came 
through.   

Starting soon: Youth for kids that are in elementary school. I am hoping for November as a start 
date. Elementary kids would only meet 1-2 times per month.  

At our last meeting on October 23rd, we noticed the 
blessing box at church was running low on food.  We 
stocked some food in the box for the community. Keaton 
was not at the meeting so he isn’t pictured. Hope to get 
some more pictures soon of them doing things for the 
church and of them fellowshipping together.  

It’s so good to see the youth working together.  They are 
having fun and hanging out with their church friends. 
Samuel is a Junior at HCAM in Hickory, Hayden is a 
Freshman at Foard, and Keaton goes to Riverbend  
Middle.  

The youth group has been given authorization by the 
property committee and the Church Council to construct a 
Gaga Pit. I am researching kits for the brackets and  
instructions on how to build one and the wood and other 
materials that may be needed to build one.  I have spoke 
with William Farnsworth and he is looking forward to 
constructing this project.  Also the best news about this is 
that we have an anonymous donor that has contributed to 
have this built. 

We are planning to have a Halloween Party at the next 
meeting.  We are also planning on having a trunk/table 
set up to hand out prizes that were left from the Fall  
Festival and to hand out candy.   

Thank you all for your support as we have embarked on 
this journey, I am enjoying working with the youth and 
getting to know them.  


